

SEPTEMBER 2025

PO BOX 76, WYOMING, IA 52362 141 W. MAIN STREET TELEPHONE 563-488-3970 FAX 563-488-3976

www.wyomingia.org wyocityclerk@netins.net

The next City Council meeting will be Tuesday, Sept. 9th at 7:00pm at City Hall.

Trash pickup days:
Thursdays, Sept. 4th & 18th
Trash & Recycling pickup days:
Thursdays, Sept. 11th & 25th

NOTE: To report a missed garbage or recycling pickup, please call Kluesner Sanitation directly at 563-927-5977 as soon as possible. They may still be able to pick up your garbage if they are still in the area.

Senior Dining at Memorial Hall is the 1st & 3rd Wednesdays of every month. The next Senior Dining dates will be Sept. 3rd & 27th.

All Lion's Club Newsletter information and news should be sent to wyonews@netins.net.

Wyoming Fall Garage Sales will be Sept. 26th & 27th. If you'd like your sale included on the map, please contact Jean Oberbreckling as soon as possible or by Sept. 24th at the latest. Email rjoberbreckling@netins.net or telephone 563-488-3442. Please include dates and times of your sale as well as a list of items you would like included on the map listing.

Wyoming City Hall will be closed on Monday, September 1st for Labor Day. It will reopen on September 2nd for normal business hours.

The City of Wyoming will be flushing hydrants on Monday and Tuesday, Sept. 15th & 16th, weather permitting. Customers may experience rust in the system and caution should be taken when doing laundry to prevent stains. If you experience discoloration, please run your cold & hot water until it is clear. Customers with a water softener should by-pass them during the day to prevent any problems. Call 488-3970 with any questions.

School & City Elections will be held on Tues., Nov. 4 with polls open from 7am – 8pm.

- There are Wyoming City Council seats that will be coming up for election soon. If you have an interest in serving your community, stop into City Hall to find out more information.
- Midland CSD has several seats available for school board. Filing deadline is 5pm on Sept. 18. Nomination papers must be filed with Board Secretary Gene Lawson by filing deadline. If you have any question, please call 319-259-5340 extension 1200 or email MidlandSBO@midland.k23.ia.us.

Open burning of yard waste is allowed from Sept 15th through December 1st. Fires MUST be out by dark. Burning of any trash, leaves, rubbish or other combustible material in any curb and gutter (culverts included) or on any paved or surfaced street or alley is prohibited. To prevent plugging of storm culverts, do not put yard waste into storm or street ditches. There is no dumping allowed in Little Bear Creek.

Notice: Please do not blow grass clippings onto the street or roadway. This is for the safety of operators of two-wheeled vehicles (motorcycles, scooters, bicycles, etc.) and to avoid clippings from plugging storm culverts. Thank you for helping to keep Wyoming safe for all citizens.